R01/186

MINUTES of the meeting of the DEVELOPMENT CONTROL SUB-COMMITTEE held in the Committee Room, St Helen Court, County Hall, Ipswich on Thursday 25 October 2001 at 2 pm

PRESENT:

D F Smith – Chairman

John Field – Vice-Chair

Jane Andrews-Smith, Adele Cook, Terry Green, J R T Goldsmith, S C Hudson, D A Levick,  D Lockwood, G J Manuel, P J R Pendleton, S C Pryor, Ron Snell, J A Swainson, J D B Taylor and D L Wood

R E Kemp, M Rose, Ros Scott and Sue Thomas were unable to be present.  M Rose Ros Scott and Sue Thomas were substituted by J Pembroke, J Kelso and T Beckwith respectively

1. confirmation of minutes

Subject to the headings of minutes 2 and 8 being amended, the minutes of the meeting held on 20 September 2001 were confirmed by the Sub-Committee as an accurate record and signed by the Chairman.

2. construction of new access road with turning head, lighting and surface drainage – grange lane, kesgrave

Paper R01/173 [copy in the minute book] described the status of Grange Lane, Kesgrave and plans to make up the lane to adoptable standards so it could become a public highway.  A master plan was on display at the meeting showing the Grange Farm development and the way in which Grange Lane linked existing pedestrian and cycle ways between the Martlesham and Grange Farm residential estates. 

Attention was drawn to the consultation responses and concerns raised by residents of Grange Lane which were summarised in sections 4 and 5 of the report.  The Director of Environment and Transport’s comments were set out in section 6.  It was noted that there was an established procedure in compulsory purchase legislation which covered situations where landowners were unknown.

Decision:  That planning permission be granted subject to the conditions recommended by the Director of Environment and Transport.

Reason for the decision:  The acquisition, improvement and adoption of Grange Lane would enable the completion of the strategic cycle route between Martlesham and Ipswich.

Alternative options:  The Sub-Committee rejected the alternative option of not acquiring, improving and adopting Grange Lane.

Declarations of interest:  None declared.

Dispensations:  None reported.

3. b/01/1491 renewal of planning permission [variation of conditions] e96/2297/p

The Sub-Committee considered paper R01/174 [copy in the minute book] concerning proposed developments at Folly Farm landfill site, Tattingstone.  If was reported that Babergh District Council had raised no objections in principle to the application.

The local councillor commented that he had attended a Tattingstone Parish Council meeting recently and could not recall the application having been reported or discussed.  He also queried how the source of waste could be controlled. The Director of Environment and Transport advised that it was customary for district councils to consult parishes on behalf of the County Council.  He agreed to check with the district council to see that that procedure had been followed.  With regard to any importation of waste which contravened condition 8, the Director spoke of the important role played by liaison groups and local people in monitoring lorries accessing the site.  Suspected contraventions should be reported to the planning authority so that the Environment Agency could confirm the source of waste entering the site and, if necessary, take appropriate action.

Decision:  That, subject to no adverse comments being received from the Environment Agency and to the applicant entering into a supplemental planning agreement to give continuing effect to the existing lorry routeing and traffic control obligations, planning permission be granted subject to the conditions recommended by the Director of Environment and Transport.

Reason for the decision:  The application accorded with approved Structure Plan policies.

Alternative options:  None identified.

Declarations of interest:  None declared.

Dispensations:  None reported.

4. proposed visit to waste transfer site at haddenham road, lowestoft

The Sub-Committee was advised that a visit to Anti-Waste Ltd’s waste sorting operations in Lowestoft had been arranged for Tuesday 30 October.  Coach transport had been arranged leaving St Edmund House at 1.30 pm.  For councillors wishing to make their own way to the site, it was suggested they timed their arrival for 2.30 pm.

Decision:  That the site visit be undertaken.

Reason for the decision:  To enable councillors to gather information on the propensity for airborne pollution caused by waste sorting operations and to study potential feedstock.

Alternative options:  Not applicable.

Declarations of interest:  None declared.

Dispensations:  None reported.

5. tree preservation order: land at aldham mill hill, hadleigh

The Sub-Committee noted that, in response to its decision on application B00/503, a Tree Preservation Order in respect of the row of  eleven poplar trees beside the entrance to Peyton Hall sand pit had been made on 14 August 2001 and came into force on that date.    No representations had been received and the Order was confirmed on 17 September 2001 on an unopposed basis.  The Director of Environment and Transport confirmed that the time period in which the applicant could appeal had almost lapsed and he felt it was safe to assume that no such appeal would be made.

Decision:  No decision taken.  Action had been taken in response to Sub-Committee’s decision at its meeting on 24 May 2001 [paper R01/88].

Reason for decision:  Not applicable.

Alternative options:  Not applicable.

Declarations of interest:  Not applicable.

Dispensations:  Not applicable.

The meeting closed at 2.20 pm
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